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        Minutes of     March 16, 2015    
        Date Approved            June 15, 2015 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
March 16, 2015 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 3:30 pm  
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen    
  Member  Clare Gorman  
  
Also present: Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer    
 
Absent:  Member   Christopher Baez 
 
  
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – February 23, 2015 
Item #2     Peter Zheng, MD Pain Management   Adjourned  
Item #3     Crestwood Pizzeria & Restaurant   New Awning & New Sign   
 
Item #1  286 Columbus  Avenue   New Sign & New Awning  
Mr. Michael Santoliquido of San Signs and Awnings, representing Crestwood Pizzeria & Restaurant, 
presented an application to replace the existing awning and sign.   The new sign will be 120 inches by 36 
inches.  Black background with a burgundy border and 23K gold leaf letters.  The letter size for 
“Crestwood” will be 10.6 inches and the letters for “Pizzeria & Restaurant” will be 4.4inches.  The 
retracable awning measures 15 feet by 3 feet with a 10 inch valence.   The valence will have “Crestwood 
Pizzeria & Restaurant” in 5 inch white letters.   
 
Mr. Seminara advised the applicant that he has to put the number of building on the awning for safety 
reasons.   The applicant said he could put the number “286” on the right hand side corner of the awning 
in white and 5 inches high numbers.   
 
Chairwoman Nieminen  made a motion to approve the application for “Crestwood Pizzeria & 
Restaurant” as presented.  The applicant will also add the number “286” on the right hand side of the 
awning with 5 inch numbers in white.    Member Gorman seconded the motion and was unanimously 
carried by the board with a vote 2-0.     
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 20, 2015   at 2:30pm. 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly made, 
seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm. 
 
NOTE:   The applicant was notified that their approval was null and void due to “not consistent with 
 Village Law”.  The applicant will return next month.    


